
TOWN OF OAKFIELD 

PUBLIC HEARING FIRE BUDGET & TOWN BUDGET 

OCTOBER 29, 2013 

Supervisor Cianfrini called the Public Hearing to order at 6:00 pm followed by the Pledge to the Flag 

PRESENT:  Supervisor Cianfrini, Councilpersons Veazey, Glor, Kabel and Martin, Assessor Flansburg, 

Superintendent of Highways Dennis and Town Clerk Haacke 

FIRE BUDGET 

With no one from the public to speak for or against the fire budget a motion was made by Councilman 

Veazey, seconded by Councilperson Glor and carried by unanimous to close the Fire Budget at 6:17 pm.  

Town Budget 

Supervisor Cianfrini called the Public Hearing to order at 6:17 pm 

Councilperson Glor received a letter from a resident at 95 North Main Street who wants to sell a piece of 

her property to the Town to expand the cemetery.  Superintendent of Highways Dennis stated that the 

piece of property is too small and low so the Town would not be interested.  

Supervisor Cianfrini spoke to the Board once again regarding line item A1130.1a Traffic Violation Clerk 

since Pam Denny spoke with him regarding this line item.  The line item was eliminated since Mrs. 

Dennis is now the Court Clerk.  

Councilperson Glor stated that Pam is a very valuable member of the Town Team but a person cannot 

be paid twice for the same job.  

Superintendent of Highways Dennis would like to have two trees removed from the old section of Cary 

Cemetery; the trees are both dead.  The cost estimate is $1200.00 and there is money in the cemetery 

account to cover this cost.  A motion was made by Councilman Veazey, seconded by Councilman Martin 

and carried by unanimous vote to have the trees removed with money coming from the cemetery fund.  

A motion was made by Councilman Veazey, seconded by Councilman Martin and carried by unanimous 

vote to close the Budget Hearing at 6:34 pm.  

Supervisor Cianfrini opened a meeting at 6:34 pm.  A motion was made by Councilman Kabel, seconded 

by Councilperson Glor and carried by unanimous vote to adopt the 2014 budget as presented.  

Supervisor Cianfrini submitted his letter of resignation effect November 1, 2013 since he will be taking a 

job with the County.  A motion was made by Councilman Veazey, seconded by Councilman Kabel and 

carried by unanimous vote to accept the resignation of Mr. Cianfrini with regret.   

With no further business to come before the Board a motion was made by Councilman Veazey, 

seconded by Councilman Kabel and carried by unanimous vote to adjourn at 6:55 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Melissa M. Haacke, Town Clerk 


